
 

Newsletter 

11th March 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Following our appeal in last weekõs newsletter for donations to support the people 
of Ukraine, all the staff at Holy Cross have been overwhelmed with your         
generosity. The daily sight of the requested items being brought in to school is 
testament to the caring community which exists within our school and parish. On 
behalf of those who will receive your donations, we thank you. 
 
Have a peaceful weekend. 
 
Commonwealth Choir 
 
Members of the Commonwealth Choir were busy this week. On Tuesday they   
visited St. Edwards School in Upton Park for rehearsals. This was followed by a 
trip to the Guardsõ Chapel at Wellington Barracks on Wednesday where they   
recorded three songs for the Queenõs Platinum Jubilee. They will all be          
performing again at Horse Guards Parade on Monday for Commonwealth Day. 
Marian, Aidan, Lucia Katie, Maame-Yah, Ella, Lilly, Mmasi, Morayo, Ena and Isla did us all proud. Thank you to 
Mrs. Slater, Mrs. Laporte and Mrs. Cater for supporting this trip.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Visit by Diocese 
 
Our Diocesan Link-adviser, Mrs. Harwood, visited our school on Monday. She 
was very complimentary about the children , the work of all the staff over the 
last two terms, pastoral care and the initiatives put in place to enhance the 
childrenõs learning. 



As part of Pope Francisõ Synodal processõ views are being sought about the  Catholic 
Church. The concept of synodality refers to the involvement and participation of the 
whole People of God in the life and mission of the Church.  

Bishop Alan asked the children in our school to contribute their vision. Over the last 
few weeks, the  children at Holy Cross have done just  that and we are now ready to 
present these to him. 

Our Mini-Vinnies; Lilly, Isabella, Louis and Bree met with the Mini-Vinnies from St. 
Lukeõs and St. Albanõs on Monday afternoon at St. Lukeõs Primary School. Following a 
sharing of views, the children presented them on video. This tape will now be sent to 
Bishop Alan. 

Further information about the Synod 2021-23 can be found in the following link:  

https://theconversation.com/what-is-the-synod-of-bishops-a-catholic-priest-and-theologian-explains 
168937#:~:text=10%2C%202021%2C%20Pope%20Francis%20formally,the%20world%20will%20consult%20  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Steel 

We said goodbye to Mrs. Steel today who is moving to a new post in education, closer 
to home. Her cheerful demeanour has made us all smile over the last few years and 
she will be missed. We wish her every success and happiness in her new role.  

 

 

 

St. Patrickõs Day 

All those children in St. Patrickõs House can come in to school on Thursday in            
non-uniform. They will also have an opportunity during the day to decorate biscuits.  

https://theconversation.com/what-is-the-synod-of-bishops-a-catholic-priest-and-theologian-explains%20168937#:~:text=10%2C%202021%2C%20Pope%20Francis%20formally,the%20world%20will%20consult%20
https://theconversation.com/what-is-the-synod-of-bishops-a-catholic-priest-and-theologian-explains%20168937#:~:text=10%2C%202021%2C%20Pope%20Francis%20formally,the%20world%20will%20consult%20


Year 3 Class Mass 

This was celebrated on Monday and the Gospel read was from Matthew 26:26-28. 
The theme of the Mass was ôListening and Sharingõ. This has been so much in    
evidence by our school and parish community in their response not only  to our 
appeal last week but also through the many donations of books which we have   
received for our school library. Thank you to all in Year 3 for preparing this Mass 
which can be viewed online if you were unable to attend. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCW4b-mJCVSd1UQiXmkemDJw 

 

SATs Meeting 

Thank you to the Mrs. Noonan, Miss Clark and Mrs. Ennifer for the SATs  information session which was held 
on Wednesday. The Year 6 SATs this year will take place on the week commencing 9th May and the timetable 
for this is below. 

 

 

Tag Rugby Tournament at Harlow RFC 

A group of children from Years 5 and 6 have travelled, this afternoon, to Harlow Rugby club, for a tag Rugby 
tournament.  

All the best to the children and we look forward to hearing their news. 

Date Activity 

Monday 9th May 2022 English grammar, punctuation and spelling papers 1 and 2 

Tuesday 10th  May 2022 English reading 

Wednesday 11th  May 2022 Mathematics papers 1 and 2 

Thursday 12th  May 2022 Mathematics paper 3 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCW4b-mJCVSd1UQiXmkemDJw

